
 

 
 
 
 
 
Praying Friends,                                                      October 2023                                                         

When you think life could not get any busier . . . think again! The Lord gave us a very 
busy September, and we are so thankful for the plentiful opportunities to meet 
wonderful Christians across the nation. Praise the Lord for His goodness! Five more 
churches voted to take us on for support! Thank you, dear friends, for your prayers 
and support throughout the month!  

We started off the month in Massachusetts and had two incredible meetings on the 
first Sunday. We began our western journey, drove across New York for a Wednesday 
night meeting in Palmyra. Continuing west, we had the opportunity to visit Canada and 
spent a relaxing afternoon at Niagara Falls—what breathtaking beauty! Entering 
Michigan, we had the privilege to be a part of two fantastic Missions Conferences over 
a three-day stretch, one in Bay City and another in Hudsonville.   

We then flew down to Winter Park, Florida, for a Missions Conference. On the 14th of 
the month, Rachel and I celebrated four years of marital bliss! I cannot say enough 
about how thankful I am for her. The timing of our anniversary allowed us to spend 
some time on the Florida coastline. God’s timing is the best timing! The 14th also marks 
one year of full-time ministry! The 65 churches, over 40,000 driven miles, countless 
Gospel opportunities, and hundreds of friends sum up the past year. To God be the 
glory!  

After flying back from Florida, we continued our journey west to Indiana and enjoyed a weekend with Temple 
Baptist Church in Muncie, Indiana. Wednesday night that week was spent with Maranatha Baptist Church in 
Bethany, Oklahoma. We concluded this busy month with longtime friends of the Solt family at Hopewell Baptist 
Church in Longmont, Colorado, for their Missions Conference. Pastor & Mrs. Seulean have been faithfully 
serving at the church God led them to start 29 years ago. Thank God for real Christians! 

Soul Report:  
In September, we had the privilege to present the Gospel fully to two souls. The Lord has been working on my 
heart to be on the lookout for souls that cross my path. To better equip ourselves for evangelism on the road, 
we ordered 3,000 tracts from Mercy & Truth Ministry and have already begun passing them out. I am excited to 
see the fruit from this endeavor. 

Family Update: 
We are blessed to be busy! We are thankful to be over 
another round of fall illness and ask for continued prayer 
for our health and safety. Praise the Lord, we have never 
had to cancel a meeting due to health. We are praying 
for your church and pastor as you enter a busy fall! May 
this continue to be a fruitful time as we all strive together 
for the harvest of souls! 

May our lives glorify Him, 

Daniel, Rachel, & Ruby Solt 
 
 
 

Ruby’s Adventures 

1...2...3...4! We have now 
entered the stage of 
counting EVERYTHING! 
Ruby has gained a know-
ledge for numbers, and it is 
a joy to watch her mind 
continue to mature! 
 

PICTURES (top to bottom): 

Row 1 
1. Spending a relaxing afternoon together 

as a family on the Canada side of 
Niagara Falls 

2. Our precious daughter Ruby! 

Row 2 
1. With Pastor & Mrs. Johnson at Anchor 

Baptist Church, Woburn, Massachusetts 
2. With Pastor & Mrs. Cialini at Heritage 

Baptist Church, Palmyra, New York 
3. With Pastor & Mrs. Wruck at Lighthouse 

Baptist Church, Winter Park, Florida 
4. With Pastor Domelle at Maranatha 

Baptist Church, Bethany, Oklahoma 

Prayer Requests 

1. Opportunities to present the Gospel 
2. Strength and good health as we enter into a 

busy fall 
3. Ruby’s British citizenship application 


